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Notice Regarding Recognition of Extraordinary Loss Due to Impairment of Goodwill 

 

TONAMI HOLDINGS CO., LTD. (the “Company”) hereby announces that it has recognized an 

extraordinary loss due to impairment of goodwill in the consolidated financial results for the fiscal 

year ended March 31, 2025 (April 1, 2024 through March 31, 2025), as outlined below. 

 

1. Recognition of extraordinary loss due to impairment of goodwill 

TONAMI HOLDINGS Group made Apex Co. Ltd. a subsidiary through a business transfer in 

June 2024. However, as the performance of a group company of Apex Co. Ltd. fell short of the 

initially established plan, the plan was reviewed. After reviewing the recoverability of the 

goodwill recognized at the time of the business transfer, the company has recorded an impairment 

loss of goodwill amounting to 1,106 million yen. 

 

2. Impact on consolidated financial results 

The extraordinary loss discussed above is reflected in the “Consolidated Financial Results for 

the Year Ended March 31, 2025 [Japanese GAAP]” released today. 

 

Note: This document has been translated from the Japanese original for reference purposes only. 

In the event of any discrepancy between this translated document and the Japanese original, 

the original shall prevail. 


